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TOWN OF CENTER HARBOR 

PLANNING BOARD 

Work Session 

Thursday, April 16, 2020 

6 p.m. 

 

Chair Charles Hanson called the work session to order at 6:00 p.m. Board members present Selectmen’s Rep Harry Viens, 

Vice Chair Peter Louden, Secretary Bill Ricciardi, Members Kelli Kemery, Mark Hildebrand, Alternate Member Rachel 

Xavier and Clerk Aimee Manfredi-Sanschagrin.  David Reilly was absent.   

 

Voting Members:  Charles Hanson, Harry Viens, Peter Louden, Bill Ricciardi, Kelli Kemery, Mark Hildebrand. 

 

I. WORK SESSION – ZOOM 

The Board held a work session in order to familiarize themselves with the functionality of Zoom.  Due to the 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) situation, Governor Sununu has issued Emergency Order #12 Pursuant to 

Executive Order 2020-004 which provides a temporary modification of public access to meetings under 

RSA 91-A. Per the order, Boards can conduct meetings through virtual means.   
 

The Board has a meeting scheduled for April 21st and decided it was best to have a test Zoom conference to 

address any function or connectivity questions/concerns prior to their official meeting.  There was no public input 

during this work session.  

 

II. ADJOURNMENT 
Work session adjourned at 6:37 p.m. Next meeting scheduled for April 21, 2020 @ 6:00p.m.  Respectfully 

submitted by Aimee Manfredi-Sanschagrin. 

 

 

 
 


